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SFOS July 16th 2014 Program President’s Message 

Hello everybody: 

We have gone past the month of May. And 
with it, the last of the local spring orchid 
events, the Redland International Orchid 
Festival has come and gone. It was followed 
the very next weekend by our friends at 
Orchid Mania’s, and their annual orchid 
fundraising event. Not a bad, ‘one-two’ orchid 
calendar combination! 

Our June meeting had a plateful of activities. 
We had the installation of our new board 
officers and the presentation of trophies for 
our annual award winners. Congratulations to 
each and every one of our award recipients. 
Thank you for sharing the fruits of your 
efforts with us. We all learn when we share. 

I would like to use these lines to thank each 
exiting member of the board, for all their 
unique contributions throughout these many 
months and years. Your efforts have proven 
time and again to be an invaluable asset to 
our society. Thank you. 

Continuing with the meeting, we had a 
wonderful program presented by Tom Harper 
of Stones River Orchids in Tennessee.  Tom’s 
program is titled “12 Most Important 
Phalaenopsis Species.” His presentation was 
informative, entertaining and illustrative of 
the ‘what, how and why’ of all we have seen 
in Phalaenopsis orchids for the last 20-30 
years. Tom managed to leave us doing that 
maxim of entertainers: ‘always leave them 
wanting more.’ Those tantalizing last images 

(Continued on page 8) 

U p c o m i n g  E v e n t s !  

 August 20, 2014 — Guillermo Salazar “Miniatures of South Florida” 

 September 17, 2014 — Glen Decker “How to Grow Great Slipper Orchids” 

D r. Catharine Mannion will present 
tonight’s program. 

Catharine is an Associate Professor and 
Extension Specialist with the University 
of Florida, Tropical Research and 
Education Center (T.R.E.C). Catharine 
will present a program on “Insect and 
mite pests of orchids.” 

Catharine is responsible for developing 
a research and extension program on 
integrated pest management of 
ornamental plants with an emphasis 
on invasive pests.  Her research has 
focused on the biology and 
management of several introduced pests such as whiteflies, scales, 
thrips and weevils.  

Catharine received a B.S. degree in Biological Sciences from University 
of California, a M.S. degree in Entomology from North Carolina State 
University, and a Ph.D. in Entomology from the University of Florida. 
This will be a very informative program for anyone that grows orchids. 

Dan & Margie Orchids will provide our plant raffle table 

Look for our billboard advertising the SFOS 2014 Miami 
International Orchid Show starting in September. on the 
Palmetto Expressway near the NW 103rd Street exit heading 
south. 

N O T I C E :  W E  W I L L  B E  M E E T I N G  I N  T H E  ‘ R E D  R O O M ’  T H I S  M O N T H !  

http://trec.ifas.ufl.edu/
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Each year the Show Committee selects beautiful trophies that make our event memorable for the 
exhibitors and visitors. Whenever possible the cost of these trophies are covered by individual 
sponsorships. Please consider sponsoring a Show Trophy. You can sponsor the trophy in your 
name, the name of your business, in recognition or memory of a friend or loved one. Trophy 
sponsorships are recognized in the Show Schedule and on prominent signs placed with the 
trophies as they are presented. Trophy sponsorships are $50.00 and your donation is tax 
deductible.  
 
To become a trophy sponsor, please mail your contact information along with your check by 
September 10, 2014 to SFOS, 10801 SW 124 St., Miami, FL 33176 

SFOS Show Trophy Sponsorships 
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Orchid Vendors 
 

Adamson's Orchids 
1268 St. Andrews Dr. 
Rockledge, FL 32955  

321-632-2847 
jadamson1@cfl.rr.com 

 
Amazonia Orchids 
17899 S.W. 280 St. 

Homestead, FL 33031  
305-248-6557 

sales@amazoniaorchids.com 
www.amazoniaorchids.com 

 
Clori Orchids 

1824 Manuelitas Roses  
San Isidro, Argentina 
0054-11-47639071 

CLORIORQUIDEAS@GMAIL.COM 
Web: cloriorquideas.com.ar 

 
Dan & Margie Orchids 

18700 SW 69th St. 
Southwest Ranches, FL 33332  

954-252-8116 
damorchid@aol.com 

 
Ecuagenera Cia. Ltda. 

Km. 2 Via a Cuenca, Av. Principal, 
Sector Llampasay. 

Gualaceo - Ecuador. 
593-72255237 

sales@ecuagenera.com 
info@ecuagenera.com 
www.ecuagenera.com 

 
Krull-Smith 

2815 Ponkan Rd. 
Apopka, FL 32712  

407-886-4134 
sales@krullsmith.com 
www.krullsmith.com 

 
Mac's Orchids 
1400 S.W. 32 Ct. 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33315  
954-410-8580 

macsorchids@aol.com 
www.macsorchids.com 

 

Miller's Way Orchids 
6740 S.W. 169 Ave. 

Southwest Ranches, FL 33331  
954-629-8353 

millerswayorchids@gmail.com 
 

Odom Orchids 
1611 South Jenkins Road 

Ft. Pierce, FL 34947 
772-467-1386 

odomsorchids@comcast.net 
www.odoms.com 

 
Pelican Coast Farms 

4360 Orange River Loop Road 
Fort Myers, Fl. 33905. 

(239) 693-8967 
Jerry@OrchidsAmore.com 
www.orchidsamore.com 

 
Orquidea del Valle 

Calle 10N # 9N-31 Juanambu 
Cali, Colombia 
572-667-4943 

andreaniessen@orquivalle.com 
www.orquivalle.com 

 
Quest Orchids 

12110 S.W. 43 St. 
Miami, FL 33175  

305-227-6759 
Questorchid@aol.com 
www.QuestOrchids.net 

 
Red Hawk Nursery 
8058 S.W. 144th Trail. 

Okeechobee, FL  34972 
863-467-6642 

orchids@redhawknursery.com 
www.redhawknursery.com 

 
RIO Orchids a.k.a.  
Ruben in Orchids 
22585 S.W. 187 Ave. 

Goulds, FL 33170  
305-247-4144 

Angie@rioorchids.com 
www.rioorchids.com 

 
 
 

Soroa Orchids 
25750 S.W. 177 Ave. 
Homestead, FL 33031  

305-247-2566 
soroa@att.net 

www.soroaorchids.com 
 

Water Orchids 
No. 10 Lane 36 Yusian St. 

Tainan 704 Taiwan 
886-6-2522884 

waterorchids@gmail.com 
www.waterorchids.com 

 
Orchid Related Vendors 

 
Bactra 

10791 N.W. 53 St. Bay 115 
Sunrise, FL 33351, 

954-775-4990 
arturo@bactra.com 

www.bactra.com 
 

Hangapot 
P.O. Box 76190  

St. Petersburg, FL 33734 
727-688-5635 

sales@hangapot.com 
www.hangapot.com 

 
Johns Jungle – African Market 

Baskets 
561-281-1154 

johnsjungle@comcast.net 
http://johnsjungle.net 

 
Moundbuilders  

Orchid Etched Glassware 
PO Box 1931 

Ponte Vedra Beach, FL  32004 
904-280-0450 

Clasyglas2@aol.com 
 

OFE Orchid Supplies 
12337 S.W. 130th St. 

Miami, FL 33186  
305-253-7080 

sales@ofe-intl.com 
www.ofe-intl.com 

 

Vendor List for the 2014 SFOS Miami International Orchid Show 
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SFOS Awards for 2013/2014 

Betty Eber accepts one of her 
numerous flower quality awards 

for the past year. 

Erna Maxwell accepts the John D. 
Simmons Award for Best Other 

Genus judged during the past year. 
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Certificates of Appreciation to those who give so much of their time and energy to the SFOS 
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I am writing to you because I have designed a very short online survey aimed at orchid hobbyists and I was wondering 
whether your Society has a newsletter or a mailing list that it could be sent out to? I would be very grateful if so and 
would be very happy to acknowledge the society in my PhD thesis and also to send a summary of my results once they 
are analyzed, if you would like one. 

The survey can be found here: http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/1619973/orchidsurvey2 

It is a short pilot study, the results of which will help me design a final one in a month or two. The survey asks for no 
personal information and takes less than 2 minutes to complete. It can also be completed in seven different languages 
so please forward it on to any other hobbyists you know in the US or around the world. 

Amy Hinsley 

PhD candidate, Biodiversity Management 
Durrell Institute for Conservation and Ecology (DICE) 
School of Anthropology and Conservation 
Marlowe Building 
University of Kent 

PHD RESEARCH ON ORCHID GROWING - HELP NEEDED. 

Advertise In The Orchidist! 
You Can Put Your Product Or Service in Front of South Florida’s most Passionate Orchid 

Growers and Enthusiasts  

Affordable Rates!  

Includes Free Ad Placement on the SFOS Facebook page! 

Call the SFOS Business Office At 305-255-3656 for details! 

1 Free Raffle Ticket 

Valuable Coupon 

Expiration Date: July 16 2014 

July 2014 meeting 

One ticket per member / Members Only! 

SOUTH FLORID ORCHID SOCIETY 

http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/1619973/orchidsurvey2
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Some of the people who help make The Orchidist possible 

South Florida Orchid Society Officers Please join us at our new  
meeting location 

Christ The King Lutheran Church 

11295 S.W. 57th AVE. (Red Road) 

Pinecrest, FL 33156 

President—Carlos Cahiz 

1st Vice President—Dan Christensen 

2nd Vice President—Guillermo Salazar 

Secretary—Julie Rosenberg 

Treasurer—Dorothy Bennett 

Board members—Term ending 2015 
Ralph Hernandez, Chris Alger, Ron Hunt 

Board members—Term ending 2016 
Erna Maxwell, Sally Taylor, Carlos Segrera 

Board members—Term ending 2017 
Christa Collins, Mike O'Dea, Jorge Merlo 

Show Chairman: Dan Christensen 
Immediate Past President: Sally Taylor. 

SFOS Contact Information 

Ellen W. Hanson, Corresponding Secretary 
South Florida Orchid Society, Inc. 

Tel: 305-255-3656 
E-Mail: sforchid@bellsouth.net 

mailto:sforchid@bellsouth.net
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When do you fertilize if you are fumigating during the 
week? You can do it as soon as 48 hours later! 
What happens if it rains right after you fumigate with your 
fungicide? Spray again! 

You might want to consider adding a bit of Nutracote/
Dynamite time release fertilizer to your plants, during our 
rainy season. That way they will eat every time it 
rains.How do you apply time release granules to hanging 
Vandas? Make a pouch with cheese cloth, or old panty 
hoses, or any soft mesh material, and fill it with about 2-3 
tablespoons of Nutracote/Dynamite timer release 
fertilizer. Tie the pouch to the top of the basket wire 
hanger, where the wires join together. As the pouch 
receives water, it will release the fertilizer onto the plant. 
This also applies to tree mounted orchids. Place the 
fertilizer pouch between the trunk and the top of the 
orchid. 

Lastly, our friends at The Coalition for Orchid Species are 
having their annual Orchid Species Symposium Sunday, 
July 27, at Fairchild Gardens. This year they feature the 
following speakers and topics: 
Manolo Arias, ‘Orchids of Peru.’ Alan Koch, ‘Unusual 
Species for the Cattleya Grower.’ Bruce Rogers ‘Sobralias.’ 
Peter Tobias ‘Orchid Conservation.’ Tickets are $45.00 for 
members $50.00 for non-members. 

For tickets, or more info, contact Erna Maxwell at  
305-382-3055, or hendrinamax@bellsouth.net. 

Wishing you all happy growing, 

Carlos 

The Orchidist is published monthly by the South  

Florida Orchid Society, Inc.  

Submissions from members are always appreciated. If 
you have an orchid growing technique that works for 
you we want to know about it. You don’t need to send 
anything fancy; a text file is fine. If you have digital 
photos send them along too. We’ll take it from there. 
You will, of course, receive credit for your submission.  
Please send your submissions to … 

theorchidist@gmail.com 

And be sure to visit our website at… 

www.sforchid.com 

See you next month! 

Ron Hunt—Editor, The Orchidist  

Items of Interest 

MEMBER BENEFITS AND PRIVILEGES 

 MEETING AND MIXING with many friendly and  
helpful orchid “neighbors”, amateurs, advanced  
collectors and commercial growers. 

 WELCOME KIT includes first purchase discount  
coupons from leading member growers. 

 MONTHLY MEETINGS with slide lectures by leading 
local and national orchid authorities – exhibits and 
refreshments. 

 EXHIBIT TABLE each month for displays of member’s 
plants.  Some plants are spotlighted and exhibitors 
identified before members. 

 JUDGING each month by qualified regional and  
national judges. 

 MONTHLY NEWSLETTER that includes awards given 
and timely cultural notes. 

 FESTIVE HOLIDAY PARTY! 

 FREE ADMISSION to the annual SFOS Show! 

 AIR CONDITIONED spacious conveniently located 
meeting hall with ample FREE parking. 

from Tom’s presentation, of all new phalaenopsis flowers 
coming up laboratories’ production lines were amazing. 

June started the way it is supposed to start. Rain, rain, 
and more rain down every day. Combined with high 
humidity, we have higher temperatures day and night. 
Fungi and bacteria will make their presence known on 
your orchid collection. Start using your fungicides, 
bactericides regularly. Give yourself 48 hours between 
any sprays. At OFE, we recommend start spraying with 
any new chemical a minimum of three weeks in a row. 
That way you will allow the chemical to really interact 
with your plant and have enough backing to allow it to do 
its job properly. You can combine Dithane M-45 
(Mancozeb), a topical fungicide, with Thiomyl (Cleary’s 
3336), a systemic fungicide. Dissolve each fungicide at the 
rate of two teaspoons per gallon of water, and spray all 
your plants, one day per week for three consecutive 
weeks. Then, spray with the same concentration once per 
month for preventive maintenance. That regiment will 
help keep the fungi doctor away. 

(President's Message Continued from page 1) 

mailto:hendrinamax@bellsouth.net
mailto:theorchidist@gmail.com
http://www.sforchid.com

